Proposal for a Trial Herring & Sprat Fishery

[bookmark: _GoBack]In response to Action 8 of the minute on 8th September RIFG meeting 2017, I propose a pilot trial of herring and sprat Fisheries in Beauly, Inverness & Cromarty Firths by the method of ring net. 
Scottish National Heritage have previously not supported my proposal for such a trial citing concerns about possible marine mammal entanglement.
The ring net method is used extensively along the south coast of England, to catch herring, mackerel, pilchards and sprats without endangering marine mammals.
The Seafish booklet on Basic Fishing Methods makes mention of the ring net or lampara net as the forerunner of the purse seine, in regards to surrounding a shoal of fish and the net is retrieved fairly quickly. 
Consequently, I understand the ring net method proposed mitigates the concerns of Scottish National Heritage.
Professor Paul Thompson of the University of Aberdeen, Lighthouse Field Station, Cromarty and I have been discussing how to ascertain stock biomass of Pelagic fish within the local Firths and how those species are part of the food source for the local dolphin and porpoise populations. He is very keen that this pilot project be approved, as it would tie in with their own scientific research.
A successful pilot should allow other areas to diversify as well and take pressure off target species and get a better balance on income.  
In light of the aforementioned, I wish to propose that a pilot project be approved for the week beginning October 2018. 

A J Patience (Sandy)
January 2018
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